
From: Zellers, Ledell
To: Verbick, Jim
Subject: Fw: Alcohol license application for Taco Bell, 534 State Street--ALRC meeting November 15, 2017
Date: Tuesday, November 14, 2017 5:29:11 PM

Per my earlier email.  And again, my apologies for not having included you in the email.  I
intended to.

Alder Ledell Zellers
608 417 9521

To subscribe to District 2 updates go to:  http://www.cityofmadison.com/council/district2/

From: Zellers, Ledell
Sent: Thursday, November 9, 2017 3:37 PM
To: Cano Ospina Fernando; Hill, Kathryn; Verveer, Michael; Michael Donnelly; Bidar-Sielaff, Shiva;
Skidmore, Paul; Grady, Patrick; Fletcher, Stefan; tlc@mailbag.com
Cc: blach@bellamerican.com; Freedman, Jason; Orrantia, Leslie; Allen, Roger
Subject: Alcohol license application for Taco Bell, 534 State Street--ALRC meeting November 15,
2017

Dear ALRC members,

I am not able to join you at your meeting on November 15, 2017 when you will be considering
an alcohol license request for Taco Bell at 534 State Street.
I remain concerned about the density of alcohol licenses on this block of State Street and
associated safety issues.  In discussing my concerns with the applicant and Capt Freedman, the
applicant has agreed to apply for a Class B Beer and Class C Wine license only.  In addition
the applicant (Bob Lach) has agreed to the following conditions:

1. Stop serving alcohol no later than 10 pm Sunday - Thursday and no later than 11 pm on
Friday and Saturday.

2. Establishment must meet the definition of a restaurant under Section 38.02 of Madison
General Ordinance at all times.

3. Food must be available at all times.

Given these conditions and the limited alcohol license for which the applicant has agreed to
apply, I do not object to the ALRC granting the license.

Best,
Ledell

Alder Ledell Zellers
608 417 9521

To subscribe to District 2 updates go to:  http://www.cityofmadison.com/council/district2/
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